


 
 

Monday, April 6, 2015 

                      NO MASS. 
 

Tuesday, April 7, 2015  

5:10 p.m.      Rosary. 

5:30p.m.       In honor of Noah Thomas Novak 
 

Wednesday, April 8, 2015 

8:30 a.m.     A special intention for Monica Collins. 

                      Rosary in Blessed Sacrament Chapel. 
 

Thursday, April 9, 2015 

5:10 p.m.      Rosary 

5:30 p.m.     † In loving memory of Robert Wood. 
 

Friday, April 10, 2015 

8:30 a.m.     † For All Souls. 
 

Saturday, April 11, 2015 

5:00 p.m.     † In loving memory of Rosie Hickam. 
 

Sunday, April 12, 2015 

8:00 a.m.     For our family, Mary, Queen of Peace. 

10:30 a.m.   For the Women of Mary, Queen of Peace, 

                      both living and deceased. For all those living in assisted living and nurs-

ing homes, also John Reynolds, Mike Sharkey, 

Bob Elliott, Ken Warner, Jaycee Peak, Carolyn 

Meyers, James Premeske, and BJ Makuh. 
 

We ask that the Lord heal them and 

restore them to good health. 
 

If you know of someone who needs the special healing power of 

prayer, or to become a part of this ministry, call Fran Strauss at 317-

745-5640. 

Due to an early publication deadline, collection numbers for March 

29 and April 5 will be reported in the April 12 bulletin. 
 

 Thank you to Mike Sweeney for building the beautiful 

stand for the old Cross used on Good Friday for venera-

tion. 
 

 Thank you to Mike Rollins & Phil Schneider for install-

ing all the new Exit signs in the church. 

 If you have lost a loved one recently or know of 

a parishioner who has, please contact Helen Disney 

so that we can include the family in our ministry. 

317-745-4867 or jimandhelendisney@gmail.com 

 We have received some 

volunteers to help at the Con-

firmation Mass on April 21st - 

thank you!  We still need 1-2 

Eucharistic ministers and 2-3 

servers.  Please contact Mat-

thew Fallon if you can help that 

evening, training will be pro-

vided before the Mass. 

 We are still in need of donated items for our hosting weeks for 

Family Promise.  Needed items range from breakfast and lunch foods 

to games and puzzles.  A sign-up sheet is in the Narthex.  Any help you 

can give is greatly appreciated! 

 As part of our mission to support the parish family, this year the 

Knights of Columbus Council 11896 is offering a $1,000 college schol-

arship for one student at St. Susanna and one student at Mary, Queen 

of Peace (total two $1,000 scholarships).  The scholarships are for 

graduating high school senior candidates who will be attending a trade 

school or 2/4 year college in the fall.  The qualifications are outlined in 

the applications which are available in the entrance of each church or 

on the KOC website (http://www.kofc11896.org).  Interested students 

are to complete the application, attach a copy of their high school tran-

script, and participate in a short interview in May.  The winner for each 

parish will be announced during a Mass in May.  For questions, contact 

information is available on the application. 

Attention: 
We need men on our list for setup and cleanup for funeral 

meals.  Call Debbie Miller: 745-4332. 

Please pray for the repose 
of the soul of June Cirkl 
and Patricia Seay. 
The Parish extends prayers 
        and sympathy to their 
        families. 

May they rest in the loving arms of our 
Father in heaven. 
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“God has found me worthy to be a minister of His Gospel, 

and so when I speak, I strive to please God and not men.” 

1 Thessalonians 2:4 

+ Dear Friends, 
 

 A HAPPY AND GLORIOUS EASTER TO YOU ALL!!  May 

the Spirit of the Risen Christ shine upon you on this most 

joyous day!  To those visiting St. Mary, a hearty welcome! 

 

 Today hundreds of millions around the world gather to 

celebrate the resurrection of Jesus Christ.  From St. Peter’s 

in the Vatican to Mary, Queen of Peace in Danville, IN; 

throughout the world, the defining event for the Church 

draws people from every race and culture to praise God for 

the mystery of Christ’s death and resurrection. 

 

 Each year, today’s celebration of Easter allows the be-

liever to ask in his or her heart: what difference does the 

resurrection of Jesus make in my daily life?  In the past year, 

since we last gathered to celebrate this holy day, have there 

been moments in my life in which the risen Christ truly 

shone forth?  Have I lived my life in the light and joy of 

Easter faith or remained sealed in the tomb of sin, sarcasm 

and fear? 

 

 The Beloved Disciple, St. John, goes to great lengths in 

narrating the event of the Resurrection of Jesus.  He wants 

us to know that, with his own eyes, he saw the burial cloths, 

folded neatly in the tomb.  To arrange the cloths neatly, as 

they were found, suggests something quite unique.  So his 

account is precious evidence of a truly extraordinary event.  

The Beloved Disciple allows us to share in his own experi-

ence, to share in the moment when everything began to fit 

together, when he began to understand fully that death is 

not the end; Christ triumphs! 

 

 Today is the day of days to allow the joy of Easter to ring 

through our lives!  Today is the day the Lord has made.  Let 

us rejoice and be glad in it!  Alleluia! 

 

 Today, our parish congratulates our chosen Elect who 

entered into full communion with the Catholic Church: Chris 

& Abigail Bender, Amanda Smith, Ken & Nick Campbell, and 

Lauren Pfister.  Let us continue to pray for them as they be-

gin their life within the Catholic Faith! 

 

 I would like to personally thank ALL those who helped in 

any way connected with planning, decorating and supporting 

Holy Week and the Sacred Triduum.  It takes much work to 

decorate, practice and prepare for these most holy days.  

Your dedication, often unknown, is invaluable!  Thanks to Ed 

and all the vocalists and musicians for their hard work and 

prayer in adding to our Liturgies! 

 

 Again, I wish one and all a very joyous Easter Season!  

God bless you all! 

 The level 2 class is preparing to receive the Holy Eucharist 

on April 19th at the 10:30 Mass.  The students and their fami-

lies will get priority seating in the first six center rows.  Plan for 

a full church, and pray for these 12 young parishioners. 

 Level 2 Holy Eucharistic preparations: 

 April 11, Holy Eucharistic Retreat,9:30-11:30 a.m., 

       lower level 

 April 17, Holy Eucharist practice with Fr. Fritsch, 

       Church 

 April 19, Group photo immediately after Mass. 
 

 We prayed, fasted and gave alms - and now we celebrate!  

Our journeys with CRS rice bowl ends in our own hearts, where 

Jesus reigns forever.  Let us rejoice in our risen Lord, and in 

the lives we've touched in Tanzania, Nicaragua, Niger, Leba-

non, The Democratic Republic of the Congo; all over the world 

and here in Danville, IN!  Don't forget to turn in your rice bowl 

in the narthex during the next two weeks. 

 8th grade students and parents, and all high school 

teens - a few items for your long-term planning: 
 

1) The National Catholic Youth Conference is back in Indy 

this November 19-21!  See more promotional info about 

this huge event at 'ncyc.nfcym.org'.  We will begin plan-

ning our parish delegation in May. 
 

2) The archdiocese Homeland Mission Week has begun ac-

cepting registrations.  Service to others is a big part of 

your confirmation preparation, and this fun, enriching, 

week-long event will qualify for a big chunk of it.  Learn 

more at archindyym.org and pull down 'youth events', 

then read at 'indyyouthministryblogspot.com'.  If you've 

been confirmed, this is a good opportunity to live Christ's 

command to love one another!  Be sure to talk to Mat-

thew about registering. 
 

 Our mission speaker has had to postpone our meeting.  

Sister Loretto CANNOT be here on April 19th.  We are working 

to get on her schedule for May 3rd.  We will hear her talk then, 

and begin planning for our own mission trip, maybe to Ken-

tucky? 

 Everyone is invited to our third annual parish celebration 

of the Feast of Divine Mercy on April 12th (the Sunday after 

Easter), starting at 2:30!  This special day was specifically re-

quested by our Lord, who wanted to remind us that Mercy is 

His greatest attribute - and that we need it desperately in 

these times!  Don't miss this amazing opportunity to adore 

Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament, recite the Chaplet of Divine 

Mercy, and experience a Eucharistic procession and Benedic-

tion!  For more information, please contact Maureen Devlin at 

(317) 610-9384. 

http://webmail.cfl.rr.com/do/redirect?url=http%253A%252F%252Findyyouthministryblogspot.com&hmac=75ca3054d4eb9a53a69d75c7cf1f3af9


MINISTERS OF HOSPITALITY 
5:00 p.m.  Bart Hensley, Felicia Osmialowski 

   Jim Parsey, Jack Williams 

8:00 a.m.  Dave Adams, Michael Corbitt 

   Hayden Deno, Hannah Deno 

10:30 a.m.   Ron Beaman, Nick Beaman 

   Alex Earl, Joan Kimbley 
 

READERS 

5:00 p.m. Peg Glover, Miriam Orelup 

8:00 a.m.  Dusti VanLaere, Logan Walliser 

10:30 a.m.   Pat Mooney, Sub Needed 
 

SERVERS 
5:00 p.m.  Korey Berg, Alyssa Scales 

8:00 a.m.  Claire VanLaere, Braden Walliser 

10:30 a.m.  Lucy Kult, Toby Kult 
 

EXTRA-ORDINARY MINISTERS OF COMMUNION 
5:00 p.m.  Ciborium:  Margie Williams 

   Bob Freed, George Juza, 

   Betty Kessinger, Renaye Parsey 

8:00 a.m.  Ciborium:  Jeannie Thurnall 

   Margie Cope, Anita Dieckmann, 

   Charlotte Pell, Not Filled 

10:30 a.m.  Ciborium:  Pat Baldwin 

   Dixie Chaille, Mary Kay Hood 

   Matthew Fallon, Tom O’Brien, 

   Julie Petree, Joyce Schmitt 

Monday, April 6, 2015  

 Acts 2:14, 22-33/Matthew 28:8-15 
 

Tuesday, April 7, 2015 

 Acts 2:36-41/John 20:11-18 
 

Wednesday, April 8, 2015 

 Acts 3:1-10/Luke 24:13-35 
 

Thursday, April 9, 2015 

 Acts 3:11-26/Luke 24:35-48 
 

Friday, April 10, 2015 

 Acts 4:1-12/John 21:1-14 
 

Saturday, April 11, 2015 

 Acts 4:13-21/Mark 16:9-15 
 

Sunday, April 12, 2015 

 Acts 4:32-35/1 John 5:1-6/John 20:19-31  

SUNDAY, April 5, 2015 
 

MONDAY, April 6, 2015 
 

TUESDAY, April 7, 2015 

7:00 p.m.   Liturgy Meeting 
 

WEDNESDAY, April 8, 2015 
 

THURSDAY, April 9, 2015 
 

FRIDAY, April 10, 2015 
 

SATURDAY, April 11, 2015 

 It's RUMMAGE SALE time.  SET UP April 13th to 15th.  

SALE April 16th & 17th.  Hours are 9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.  

Leave your donations in the lower level behind the blue 

screens, please no appliances or TV's.  Volunteer sign-up 

sheet will be on the bulletin board in the narthex.  Ladies, 

please consider volunteering.  We have fun while we work.  

Contact Rosemarie Warren, 272-2152. 

 Because of the rummage sale setup the week of April 

13-18, the Forever Young group will meet at 11:30 a.m. 

Tuesday, April 21, 2015.  (3rd Tuesday) 

 Our Parish clean-up day is 

scheduled for May 16h.  Please plan 

to spend a couple of hours to help 

clean up leaves, landscaping areas, 

garage, etc.  Bring your own tooling.  

We will start by 8:00. 

From the Knights of Columbus:  

To all our fellow Parishioners, 

thank you so much for your huge 

support at our last breakfast.  It 

was one of the best attended 

this year.  That being said, 

please note that there are only 

two breakfasts remaining before the summer hiatus. 
 

 We will have a Breakfast on Sunday, April 12, from 

8:00 a.m. till noon or so.  Same great menu and same 

great bunch of guys cooking, cleaning, and serving.  The 

final breakfast for the season will be on Mother’s Day 

Sunday.  So, please, mark your calendars and continue to 

show support for the hardworking dudes of the Knights of 

Columbus.  Stay safe and stay well, God Bless! 

“The Sunday celebration of the Lord’s Day and his 
Eucharist is at the heart of the Church’s life.  Sunday is 
the day on which the paschal mystery is celebrated in 
light of the apostolic tradition and is to be observed as 

the foremost holy day of obligation in the universal 
Church.  (CIC,can.1246 1)” 

(Catechism of the Catholic Church 2177) 


